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Report to Policyholders 
 
It is my pleasure, on behalf of the Board of Directors of West Elgin Mutual Insurance 
Company, to present to you, the policyholders, our 2014 Annual Report and Financial 
Statements. 
 
In a competitive insurance marketplace we were able to increase both our premium 
written and our total number of policies.  Our losses however increased dramatically 
during the year.  Weather played a large part in our losses and our Claims department 
ably responded to several events during the year in addition to a higher than usual 
number of normal losses.  Investment returns were strong however the Board did not 
feel it was prudent to declare a refund for 2014, opting instead to reinvest our profit to 
enable your Company to continue protecting your important assets. 
 
A considerable part of 2014 saw your Board discussing a potential amalgamation with 
two other Mutual insurance companies.  Due diligence  identified that this would be a 
beneficial move for everyone involved, however the amalgamation was turned down by 
policyholders of one of the partner companies during the voting process.  The future 
now lies with a renewed dedication to make West Elgin Mutual Insurance Company 
into an even better, forward looking, thriving Mutual Insurance Company.   
 
As West Elgin continues to grow, so does the need for extra accommodation.  After 
due consideration, the Board gave approval for management to investigate potential 
property purchases within the Dutton area with the aim of building a new home for our 
head office team and Dutton sales agents. We are still in the very early stages of this 
process, but it is hoped that we will break ground later in 2015.  To make room in our 
Dutton head office for current growth, our Dutton sales agents Paul McWilliam and 
John McWilliam, have been relocated to a downtown location at 195 Currie Road.  This 
is an interim measure until such time as a new building for the entire Dutton staff is 
available. 
 
During 2014 we said ‘goodbye’ and ‘hello’ to a number of staff members.  Mike Brown, 
a long time agent with West Elgin Mutual, opted to retire in 2014.  Mike was a very 
successful agent for the 18 years he worked for the Company and he will be sadly 
missed by both the staff and policyholders.  In Mike’s place, we have appointed two 
new agents.  Justin Burley and Matt Ross join with Maeghan McCoubrey to provide 
client advice from our Shedden office.  Other appointments include a new Underwriter 
(Chris Down) and Executive Assistant (Raewyn Perry). We welcome all these new 
appointments to the team.   
 
In conclusion I would like to thank the Board for allowing me to serve as the Chairman 
over the last year. Whilst the year has had its challenges, I have found the experience 
very fulfilling. 
 



 

Last but not least, I would like to invite all policyholders to the Annual General Meeting 
on March 30th at the Keystone Complex in Shedden.  This year we have engaged the 
services of Andrew Campbell, a young, innovative local farmer to speak to our 
policyholders.   
 
Martin Joldersma 
Chairman of the Board of Directors 
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